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Southside A’s  

2022 Board of Directors* 

Officers: 

 

Director:  Jim Wingo*     404-683-7344 
nosomi2@gmail.com 

Vice-Director: Tom Romine*   770-527-4039 
modelatom@comcast.net 

Rec. Secretary/ Corr. Secretary:  
            Kathy Kelly-Huey*     770-328-4228 
                    kkhuey@gmail.com 

Treasurer:     Jim Hunter*   770-710-2153 
ytguy@aol.com 

Standing Board Positions: 

Past Dir./Advisor:   
             Jackie Peterson*   770-964-6644 
 jackiepete100@gmail.com  
Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell* 
                              (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant) 

gwynshot@aol.com  

Member-at-large: 

Terry Atkins* 

Committee Chairpersons: 
Tech Chair:            Tom Romine  
 

Membership:      Kathy Kelly-Huey 
 
Activities Coordinator: Dick Carne 
 
Mileage keeper:               Pat Tyler 
 

Webmaster: Pat Tyler 
     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell                    

 

**Board Meeting Minutes:  We will now be posting 
our Board Meeting Minutes on the website each 
month. Simply go to the website and click on the link 
under “About” on the home page, or click here. 

 

2023 Southside A’s Club Events   

November 4 Annual Business Meeting Luncheon 
Carnegie Library, Newnan. 

November 16 Ice Cream Night, Culver’s, Newnan 

December 4-6 Tour to Biltmore House for Christmas 
tour, plus local activities TBD. 

 

2023 Activities of Interest   

November 30-
December 3 

MAFCA Awards Banquet, Santa 
Maria, California 

 

Looking ahead to 2024   

January 6 12th Night Celebration Luncheon, 
The Loft at Due South 

January 27 LaGrange Mardi Gras! “Let the good 
times roll!” 

Editor’s Note: 

As I write this our beautiful maple tree is dropping 
its fiery leaves…a sure sign of Fall in full swing, and 
the holidays on the horizon. 

It’s also Annual Meeting time. See info inside, and 
plan to attend! Plus, there is a wonderful tour 
opportunity to get in the Christmas spirit. Check out 
the Biltmore Tour, and sign up now. 

The weather continues to be spectacular, with some 
cooler, but sunny, days ahead. Get out your “A” and 
take advantage. 

Happy Thanksgiving, 

--Gwyneth  

November 23 



~ 3 ~ 
 

Thoughts from Our Director 

As I write this letter, I have just returned from a wonderful Fall tour with the MARC North Alabama Touring 

Group. We had 22 cars safely navigate the back roads of Alabama, Georgia and Tennessee. Traveling down 

colorful Fall back roads is a truly delightful experience. As the vibrant autumn foliage blankets the landscape, 

these scenic routes offered a visual feast for the eyes. This outing got me to thinking that we sometimes take 

things for granted but with our “slow” moving Model A’s it allows us to take in all of God’s great creations.  

 

The winding paths, lined with trees shedding their leaves, provide a sense of serenity and tranquility that is hard 

to find elsewhere. The changing leaves create a stunning backdrop, painting the scenery with warm and inviting 

tones. We even drove through some absolutely beautiful cotton fields. 

 

As you drive along these roads, you can witness the gradual transformation of the landscape, as if nature herself 

is putting on a spectacular show just for you. The simple act of traveling down these roads allows you to immerse 

yourself in the wonders of the season, igniting a sense of awe and appreciation for the beauty that nature has to 

offer. It is a chance to slow down, connect with the natural world, and savor the fleeting moments of autumn's 

glory. All of this wonderful scenery was made even better by seeing old friends that enjoy the hobby as much as 

you do. The human connection is just as important, perhaps more important, than the trip itself.  

 

If you haven’t gone on a tour this year and have put off the experiences that you can have with your friends in 

the club, I encourage you to partake of the many tours that we will plan for next year. Come join us on November 

4 for our business meeting and the other activities we have planned for December. You can find these in our 

calendar in this newsletter. 

 

See you down the road.  --Jim Wingo 

Happy Birthday!  Happy  Anniversary!  

  
4th    – Mike Shotwell 11th – Dick & Pam Carne 
8th    – Walt Smith 17th  – Joe & Betty Fagundes 
9th    – Taylor Merrill 21st  –  Tom & Liz Romine 
17th  – Liz Romine 26th –  Pat & Pam Tyler 
18th  – Joe Fagundes  
18th  -  Terry Atkins  
19th  – Jenny Smith  
25th  – Benny Bohanan  
29th – Steve Vied   
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Biltmore Estate Christmas Tour 

December 4-6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As the holidays approach we want to let you know that Dick Carne has made arrangements for a Southside A's 

tour to the famous Biltmore Estate in Asheville, NC. This stately, magnificent home will be stunningly 

decorated for Christmas, a sight to behold. A tour inside and around the gardens is an experience you don’t 

want to miss…even if you have visited at other times of the year.  

The dates are Monday, December 4 to Wednesday, December 6, with the tour of the Biltmore on Tuesday.  

Tickets for the Biltmore tour are $100/per person, and will need to be paid in advance. Dick will make one 

group payment, and collect from each attendee. Once paid, the Biltmore's policy is one of "no refunds."  

You must let Dick know by Saturday, November 4th, and then send payment in the form of a check to: 

Dick Carne 

170 Stable Creek Rd. 

Fayetteville, GA 30215 

 

Our reserved tour time is in the morning on Tuesday, December 5, and people generally spend a couple of 

hours to see the home.  We can tour the surrounding gardens, as well.  

The group will stay in nearby Cherokee, NC, at the Harrah's Resort and Casino, which Mark Corley has 

confirmed has reasonable rates for that week. Reserve promptly to get the best rate. Harrah’s allows 

cancellations up to a few days before, if need be, so act now.  Simply visit their website at 

https://www.caesars.com/harrahs-cherokee to make your reservations. Look for availability in the Mountain 

Tower, if possible. As of this writing, with a mid-week rate, plus resort fee and tax, the total is in the 

neighborhood of $150/night, at a very nice hotel. 

An activity for the afternoon is still in the works, but the nearby Greenville Village in Asheville is home to the 

Estes-Winn Antique Car Museum as well as the Biltmore Industries Homespun Museum, are possibilities. This 

was the center of fine weaving of wool produced in Asheville, with customers including Henry Ford and 

Thomas Edison.  

Wednesday will be the return trip home.  Model A or modern, plan to take part in this terrific kick-off to the 

Christmas season. More info will follow, including driving plans for those taking their A. 

You must RSVP by Saturday, November 4 to Dick Carne, 770-719-1188 (home), 770-940-9044 (cell), 

dickcarne@gmail.com  
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ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING 

Saturday, November 4, 2022 

 

Our annual business meeting will be held at the Carnegie Library in Newnan, 1 LaGrange 
St., on the Southwest corner of the historic square. Our meeting will take place at 11:30 

followed by our catered lunch at 12:00. 

Our main order of business will be voting for Board positions for 2024.  The nominating 
committee, consisting of Tom Miller, Jim Wingo and Tom Romine, has developed the 

following slate: 

Director - Jim Wingo 

Vice Director- Tom Romine 

Secretary- Kathy Huey 

Treasurer- Jim Hunter 

Member-at-large - Terry Atkins 

Newsletter Editor - Gwyneth Shotwell 

Past Director- Jackie Peterson 

Additional nominations may be made from the floor during the meeting. 

COST: $20/per person. Catering by The Mooving Café. (RSVP’d no-shows will be billed, as 

we will have already paid for your meal.) 

RSVP by October 31, to Kathy Kelly-Huey: kkhuey@gmail.com or 770-328-4228. The 
caterer will need an accurate count. 

Parking will be available in the church parking lot next door. 

We look forward to seeing everyone there! 

 

DUES  ARE  DUE!  (past due on January 15)                       

Please send your check, made out to “Southside A’s” to:   

Jim Hunter 

599 Bankstown Rd. 

Brooks, GA 30205 

Dues are ONLY $15 for the year.  

*If any of your personal info has changed, please include with your 

check.     **Make sure your MARC dues are renewed, too. 

Suggestion! Bring your dues to the Annual Meeting! 
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Lunch Bunch Day-tour, October 19, 2023 

Wonderful Trilith Tour & Lunch 
By Gwyneth Shotwell 

 

Our last Lunch Bunch of the year may not have seen us driving the back 

roads of Georgia, but instead we were treated to a tour of an incredible 

establishment in our own backyard. We gathered at the border of 

Peachtree City and Fayetteville to visit the Town at Trilith and the 

impressive Trilith Studios. 

Our tour began with a short film outlining the original development of the 

studios under the Pinewood Atlanta Studios banner, with construction racing against the clock to be ready for 

their first production, Marvel’s Ant Man, in 2015. Pinewood sold its stake in the partnership it had with Dan 

Cathy’s (Chick-fil-A) investment group in 2019, and it was rebranded as Trilith. The vision for the studios and 

the town is to promote “live, work, play,” all within the same community. 

The Studio part of the tour showed just how large it is, in fact, the second largest such facility in the world with 

34 sound stages. We were able to go inside one that was vacant, and got to see what 40,000 square feet looks 

like; HUGE. A unique feature of Trilith Studios is the fact that all manner of vendors providing services for 

movie and TV production have their own facilities right there. This makes the enterprise a One-stop Shop. We 

learned that they are booked with projects through 2027. Remarkable. 

Across the street we drove through the still developing residential/commercial town that is billed as representing 

the “new urbanism.” Dense housing dotted with multiple “pocket parks,” one can live within walking distance 

of multiple amenities including restaurants, fitness, food shopping, retail, and more.  They are building a huge 

facility designed for future movie premiers; Passion City Church, Piedmont Wellness, and a unique short-stay 

hotel (partnering with Marriott) can also be found as part of the development. It’s definitely unlike anything else 

we’ve seen south of Atlanta, and is worth visiting. 

Our A’s were given special parking in the heart of town, where we walked to our lunch venue, Barleygarden. 

This is a friendly restaurant with good food, a retail wine shop, and additional seating on a second-story open 

deck. They handled our group of 28 beautifully.  Afterwards several of us availed ourselves of delicious gelato 

at the shop next door, and sat outside watching the passing people; strolling down the street to check out some 

of the shops rounded out the afternoon, which was blessed with perfect weather. 

Those participating in the day were: Terry & Nive Atkins; Jim & Kim Wingo; Tom & Betty Miller; Fred & 

Kathy Huey; Mike & Gwyneth Shotwell; Kelly Adams & son Damien; Taylor & Judy Merrill; Steve & Ardith 

Vied; Phil & RaeAnn Burmaster; Larry & Jackie Peterson; Jim & Ann Hunter; Doug & Diane Cox; Jack & 

Drena Miller; and John & Ruth DeBroux. 

(Thanks to Jim Wingo and Phil Burmaster for contributing to the photos) 

Cont…. 
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Sunday, November 5 
Veteran’s Day  

Saturday, November 11 
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Next Tech Meet –Recap 

From Tech Guru, Tom Romine 

 

Our latest Tech Meet was at Jim Hunter's garage. We had 14 men present: 
Steve Vied, Tom Miller, Jim Hunter, TJ Romine, Paul Beegley, Johnnie Hobbs, 
Tim McMullen, Ben Dyke, Jim Wingo, Terry Atkins, Dave Birch, Tony Stein, Dick 
Carne and Tom Romine.    

We worked on Terry Atkins' front axle. We discussed the workings of the front 
axle and the relationship each component had to do with the steering of our 
cars…. what effects the Toe-in, the Camber 
and the Caster have to do with steering. We 

then took apart the axle looking at the various parts, to see if anything 
was amiss. We found several places that were warn, and discussed 
how to fix that situation.    

Next we looked at the axle itself and found that it was bent in several 
places (which was causing the steering concerns). We checked the 
axle with a string and gauge, then bent the axle back into correct 
shape.    

Terry is happy and now he has to paint and put it back together.    

We had Coffee and Donuts and then Pizza for lunch. I believe 
everyone enjoyed themselves and may have learned a little more 
about our wonderful Model A Fords. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Terry Atkins checking the string 
measurement under watchful eye of 

Guru Tom  

Interested participants in Jim 
Hunter’s impressive garage. 

A step in the process…..  
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Save the dates: 

 

 

12
th

 Night Luncheon 

Satirday. January 6, 2024 

 

 

We will again celebrate the end of the Christmas season on 12th Night, January 6, 2024, at the wonderful 

Loft at Due South in Peachtree City. An elegant atmosphere will be the backdrop for the crowning of the 

day’s King and Queen, who will enjoy their lunch, compliments of the club. 

Stay tuned for further information, including our menu of choices for our sit-down lunch. It will be a tasty 

and classy “do” that you won’t want to miss! 

 

 

LaGrange Mardi Gras!  
January 27, 2024 

 
Once again we are invited to take part in the joyous Mardi Gras 

Parade taking place in January in LaGrange. The theme this 

time is: "Krewe of Mask Goes on Vacation." 

Among parade attendees they have so far are a bagpiper; seven 

floats; the color guard; ROTC “cleanup crew” from Troup 

High. They expect a drum line or band from LaGrange High 

School; Baby Hearts; Classic Cars; and more! And don’t forget 

the After Party….   

 

We can order beads for throwing from our Model A’s, as in the past. Ordering info will follow, including how 

to place an order with the supplier, Toomies, to be picked up by a Krewe of Mask member. 

 Stay tuned! (Rain date is February 10) 

Questions? Contact Terry Atkins at 864-449-7958, twa2@charter.net  

 

 

 

  Southsideas.com        

         Visit our website!    Join us on Facebook!      
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The Tech Corner 

A bit of fun! Be sure to read aloud… 
“Once upon a barren moor / There dwelt a bear, also a boar / The bear 
could not bear the boar / The boar thought the bear a bore / At last the 

bear could bear no more / Of that boar that bored him on the moor / And 
so one morn he bored the boar / That boar will bore the bear no more.” 
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FASHION FINDS…     

From Gwyneth Shotwell 

This month we continue our review of the necessary chore of doing laundry, as experienced in the Model A 

era.  We take a look at soap/detergents, and the art of drying one’s laundry. 

(Thanks to Patricia Menz, Sacramento Capitol A’s, and the MAFCA website.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

**Next month we’ll get to the last step in our process, that of ironing. 

 It certainly makes us appreciate our modern, carefree fabrics.
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MAFFI Minute 

Fund raising for the Model A Ford Foundation Inc. Museum Expansion is in full swing!  It’s happy 
news that we’ve outgrown our current facility and exciting news that the plan is to double the 
size of the current museum so that more cars and era vignettes can be displayed, more 
interactive displays can be set up, and a working repair shop can be used for fleet maintenance 
and educational purposes.  The Gilmore Auto Museum sees 120,000 guests a year with visits 
year around!  So, an expansion is a welcome “addition” any way you look at it!  

We certainly welcome and encourage club donations, but individuals can be a part of the 
history of the museum too in the expansion efforts with the My ‘A’ program.  A display inside 

the new addition will feature individuals who have donated $200 with a 

  4.5 “ x 2” plaque with YOUR name 

  And YOUR car’s color picture 

  And YOUR city and state 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The sample above shows what the plaque will look like. The display will be arranged by Model Year (1928-1931).  
Contact information for getting your name and car on the wall:  Val Maron, PH 847-951-5858 or email 
TheMyAProgram@gmail.com 

Club chapters wishing to donate can contact John Begg at 803-727-4392 or President@maffi.org 

Isn’t it exciting to be a part of our hobby’s growth and history?  

 Motor on, 

Cindy Ellenbecker 

MAFFI Board of Trustees, Secretary 
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NATIONAL EVENTS IN 2023, and Beyond 
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For Sale/Wanted

    
FOR SALE:   
Slightly used Float-a- motor FRONT motor mount. 

Asking $50.00.  New ones go for $ 75.00 

Contact: Tom Romine 770 527-4039  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
FOR SALE:   
1928 Leather Back Fordor Sedan  
Complete frame off restoration.  Excellent 

condition. Runs and handles well.  Regularly 

driven; always garaged. Rose beige original 

color.   

Asking $31,500 

Contact:  David Hadden  770-539-1742 

   davidonnahadden@gmail.com    Buford, GA 
    
 
     
 
 
 

 
 
 
FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.   

Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available. Email Jim 

Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call (770) 710-2153 

 
 

 
 
FOR SALE:   
1931 Slant Windshield Fordor Sedan 

Complete frame off restoration.  Excellent condition. 

Runs and handles well.  Regularly driven; always 

garaged. Classy wedding car. 

Asking $31,500 

Contact: David Hadden 770-539-1742 

davidonnahadden@gmail.com   Buford, GA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Club Items 

 Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 

or just to hang in your shop.   Call Jim Hunter 

@ (770) 710-2153 or ytguy@aol.com 

 

NEED A CLUB NAME TAG?  

Now you can order direct from Shirts Atlanta, 

LLC, located in Tyrone. 

They have been providing 

our tags for many years and 

have everything set to go. 

Simply email them at 

Info@ShirtsAtlanta.com or give them a call at 

770-487-9399. They will handle everything for 

your order, and mail it to you. If you live close 

by you can also stop in and pick up yourself. 
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Application for Club Membership 

 

 

 



~ 17 ~ 
 

Invitation to join Model “A” Restorers Club 
(Membership in Southside A’s requires membership in MARC, as well.) 

 

 

 
 

Model A Restorers Club Purpose: 

The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  

The Southside A’s Newsletter: 

The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted materials 

contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted articles 

must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the views of the 

Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  
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Membership + Initiation Package 

 

 

Join The Model A Ford Club of America 

 
New Membership 

Name      _ 

Spouse's Name     _ 

Address       

City        

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

~ Membership Benefits ~ 

The Restorer magazine • Technical Support • Local 

Chapters•  National  Meets• Era Fashion Guidelines 

• "How To Restore" Series• Judging Standards and 

Restoration Guidelines 

 

Dues per year are 

U.S. Membership - $50 

Canada/Mexico Membership - $60 

International Membership - $70 

Permission n to publish my telephone number in 
future Membership Rosters? Yes:     No: _____ 

 

Gift Membership 

    Make checks or money orders payable to 

MAFCA 

U.S. Funds Only 

Name        

Spouse's Name         

Address     _ 

City      _ 

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

 

 

 
 

Optional Initiation Package 

For New Members Only 

 

 

Return this form and payment to: 
MAFCA 

    1 - Back issue of The Restorer 

1 - MAFCA Lapel Pin 
1 - MAFCA Decal 

1 - Name Badge 

Only $10 extra 

250 South Cypress Street • La Habra, CA 90631-5515 

Source: MAFCA Website 

Revised November 1, 2017 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visa/ MasterCard (circle one) 

Card Number: _______________________________  
Exp. Date:  _ 

Signature:.    

   Membership Only     

For Credit Card Orders ~ 


